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CHURCHPEOPLE WELCOME THE FORMATION 
OF GRP-NDFP HUMAN RIGHTS MONITORING BODY

Religious sisters, priests, pastors, deaconesses and lay members of the 
Promotion of Church People’s Response (PCPR) will gather in a public forum 
today to formally welcome the formation of a human rights monitoring body and 
deepen understanding on the latest round of formal peace talks between the 
Government of the Republic of the Philippines (GRP) and the National 
Democratic Front of the Philippines (NDFP)    

CONI LEDESMA of the NDFP Peace Negotiating Panel; PROF. CARLOS MEDINA, 
Chairperson of the GRP-Monitoring Committee and ATTY. EDRE OLALIA, Legal 
Consultant of the NDFP-Monitoring Committee will attend at the PCPR forum to 
explain the operationalization of the GRP-NDFP JOINT MONITORING COMMITTEE.  
Last April 15, Medina and Ledesma together with Fidel Agcaoili, Chairperson of 
the NDF-Monitoring Committee, formally convened the Joint Secretariat of the 
JOINT MONITORING COMMITTEE at the Catholic Bishops Conference of the 
Philippines (CBCP) compound in Intramuros, Manila. 

The JMC is expected to operate as an interim body to monitor the 
implementation and achieve the purposes of the Comprehensive Agreement on 
Respect for Human Rights and International Humanitarian Law (CARHRIHL). The 
JMC Joint Secretariat shall receive complaints and reports of human rights 
violations and violations of international humanitarian law.   

According to Sr. Ma Chit Valerio, RVM, one of the organizers of the forum, “As 
observers of the peace process, church people welcome the formation of the JMC 
and we hope that this will be quick in pursuing the cases against abusive 
military troops such as the 204th Brigade in Oriental Mindoro.” 

PCPR is a church-based human rights group founded in the Martial Law years. 
PCPR’s advocacy campaigns include support for the GRP-NDFP peace talks and the 
specific demands for indemnification of Marcos victims and immediate and 
unconditional release of political prisoners. After the forum, PCPR will co-
host with KARAPATAN human rights alliance the welcome party for Zenaida 
Llesis, one of political prisoners set to be released by the GRP this 
afternoon. 

“We challenge the GRP and NDFP to be faithful to the First and Second Oslo 
Joint Statements that reaffirmed the implementation of CARHRIHL. In this 
crucial period of national elections, we would like to hear the commitment of 
GRP representatives to pursue the implementation of bilateral agreements with 
the NDFP. Whoever wins as the next president, we urge the new administration 
to pursue the cause of peace and immediately bring economic relief in line 
with the second agenda of the formal talks on Social and Economic Reforms,” 
PCPR concluded.
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